Campus Safety Committee Minutes
Meeting Date 9/13/10

Attending: 

Heidi Johnston, Adriana Mendez, Heather Steel, Ken Pope, Bret Murphy, Pat Anderson.

Absent:
Tom Bruns, Excused; Mary Ray, Excused

Topics Discussed:
This first meeting, discussion was centered around what we want to try and accomplish this year and what the members see as safety problems on the campus.  Goals for the year were established.  Pat handed out information that outlines what OSHA considers a safety committee should review and inspect.  Pat also announced that she is working with Annette Kerr of the Elko Sheriff’s Dept. to put on Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) training for the campus.  Pat advised she will be including the Security Officers in the training but that it would be open to all members of the campus.  Training is currently scheduled to start the last Wednesday in October.
Ken Pope requested that the committee look at the attempted hit and run issues in the dirt lot where the CDL program trains.  Ken explained to the committee that when the High School classes end some of the kids think it is fun to play chicken in their vehicle and drive directly at the semi truck while a CDL student is learning how to maneuver. Ken advised there have been some very close near misses. The committee discussed investigating some type of barricade so student could not drive from the paved lot toward the CDL area.
GOAL 1: To revise the current campus safety plan this is now a few years old.  Pat will send the current version to all members for review and suggestions, which should be brought to the next meeting.  
GOAL 2: To review our classroom safety training and be sure that we are teaching it the right way to ensure that if there is an accident/incident the instructor has covered the topics correctly to prevent liability to themselves and the college.  Steve Garcia suggested a basic training plan for all career and technical classes that could then be expanded to cover the specifics of each area such as electrical or nursing.  Heather suggested providing safety zones or basic safety equipment for High School and potential student tours.
GOAL 3: To Review faculty safety from a workplace violence point of view.  The committee agreed to review the current workplace violence policy and procedures and provide suggestions and recommendations.  Pat will email the committee the current version.

The committee noted that no one representing science was present and suggested Pat contact the department chairs to invite them to join the committee. Joined committee after the first meeting: Kara Coates, Margaret Puccinelli

